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THE ASHEVILLE AVALANCHE 

 
THE NEWSLETTER OF THE  

ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB 
 June 2020 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

President’s Message  

 
Hello Asheville Ski Club members, 
 

I hope this newsletter finds everyone well.  
 
We didn’t have a meeting in March and April and we are not         
planning to have one in June. We hope our summer meetings      
will start back in July when we can be outside and obey the           
Governor’s COVID-19 isolation guidelines. 
  
We are still planning our trips in 2020-2021. See details in this 
edition of the Avalanche and refer to our trips web page for up-
coming trips: Steamboat Springs, Telluride, Aspen Snow Mass, 
Heavenly and Mt Bachelor. 
 
Elections were suppose to happen at our May meeting. We will address elections in the next 
30 days on how we will go forward for the 2020-2021 year.  We’re also working on a budget 
to present to club. That should be done in the next 30 days as well.  
 
Congratulations to our high school student members that graduated from high school or     
college in the last few months. We hope and pray you have perfect 2020 vision for this year 
and the future.  
 
In closing , we salute our medical doctors, nurses, Medics, and law enforcement members as 
well as families that have risked their lives during the COVID-19 event. We salute you on the 
bravery you have demonstrated by risking your life to save others.  
 
Be safe out there, 
 

Wayne Bailey   

President  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  
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NEXT MEETING 
 

 Date:     NO MEETING IN JUNE 

          Location:  na 

          Time:    na 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  www.ashevilleskiclub.com 

 

There will be no meeting in June 2020. 

The following index includes updates on all 2020 and 2021 
events. 
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January 16-23, 2021 Telluride CSC Trip   -   page 14 and         
 website: ashevilleskiclub.com/telluride-2021                     

February 6-13, 2021 Aspen Snowmass, CO CSC Trip   -   see 

 website: ashevilleskiclub.com/aspen-snowmass-2021  

March 20-27, 2021 Heavenly Resort, CA ASC Trip   -   see     

 website: ashevilleskiclub.com/heavenly-2021   

April 3-10, 2021 Mt Bachelor, OR ASC Trip   -   pages 15,16 and 

 website: ashevilleskiclub.com and click on trips.   

Members Business Cards  -  page 17,18 
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Mountain Biking at Bent Creek - Every Wednesday at 5:00pm. 

Meet at Ledford parking lot.  When virus threat is over.                                                                                                   
 Gary Swinea  gswinea@yahoo.com 

 

http://www.meetup.com/
https://www.ashevilleskiclub.com/steamboat-csc
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Newsletter Editor’s Notes 
 

The coronavirus marches on, even as some states open 

up businesses to some degree. With all the canceled 

events throughout America, the subject matter for the 

Avalanche is somewhat limited. Perhaps the 20th      

century British author/journalist Rebecca West said it 

best for our current situation, “Journalism is the ability 

to meet the challenge of filling space.” 
 

So, considering that definition, as well as the general 

knowledge that I am not really a journalist, I have       

decided to regale you all with a picture of our cats.         

In the foreground is Izhe, named after our uncertainty 

of his gender as a kitten. The black one is named Tazz, 

short  for Tasmanian Devil, based on his behavior. 

There is nothing like a picture of cats to bring joy to 

everyone (other than people who hate cats).  
 

As we look to the future we do have exciting trips lined up to Steamboat, Telluride, Aspen 

Snowmass, Heavenly and Mt. Bachelor in 2020-2021! See updates of these upcoming trips 

in this edition of the Avalanche. See additional details on our website:  ashevilleskiclub.com 

Stay safe and healthy. 

 

Some Other Reminders 
 

• If you are a new member please try to get another member to take your picture at         
any ASC meeting and email it to me at tbushar@gmail.com or to Jim Baker  at                               
james_baker100@att.net. We try to feature new member names and pictures in the           
Avalanche so folks can get to know you.  

• Find out what’s going on throughout the skiing world by visiting the website:  
http://skifederation.org  and scroll down to tab called Fed News Beat. 

• If you have something that’s “fit to print” in the Avalanche,  you can email me directly at 
tbushar@gmail.com with your story and pictures. Your story does not need to be written 
in final form. I generally edit, elaborate and embellish as necessary to generate interest.  

 

 

Bushar cats, 10 year old Izhe             
and 6 month old Tazz 

mailto:Ashskiclub@gmail.com
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Asheville Ski Club High School Graduates 
 

With the recent cancellation of graduation ceremonies at most local schools, we take 
this opportunity to recognize some members of ASC who are also members of the 
class of 2020.  If you have others to share, we will feature them in the July Avalanche. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This comment from Bill Melton: 

Harrison is attending this fall, University of California – Berkeley. Carson is attending this fall, 
University of Colorado - Boulder.  Parents – John and Robin Oswald.  Sister Riley Oswald.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This comment from John Menkes: 

I had to move from Montreal to the deep south to become part of an incredible ski racing 
culture. Skiing in the mountains of NC became a huge part of our lives, and I appreciate the 
leadership within the Asheville Ski Team - thank you Eric, Doug, Ozzie and countless others 
for coaching and supporting our young racers. William is attending this fall the University of 
Toronto - Rotman School of Management. Parents – John Menkes and Honor Moor.  Sister 
Ava Menkes.  

Harrison & Carson Oswald Harrison, Bill Menkes and Carson 

The Maturation of Bill Menkes  
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ASHEVILLE SKI CLUB LEADERSIP CONTACTS 

  

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 

President  Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566  

Vice President/Pres Elect    to be announced  

Past President  Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

Treasurer  Kay Haskell   Haskellkm@gmail.com   610-613-4858 

Secretary  Peter Lourekas  pixbill@aol.com    828-772-9320 

   

BOARD MEMBERS  

   James Baker                james_baker100@att.net   978-424-1950    

   Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

   Ken Porter-Shirley         kennethps@gmail.com           828-337-0326 

   Jan Van Dine  janvandine@gmail.com   828-231-0297 

   Peggy Ayers  Dotyay@aol.com    828-772-2856 

   

ACTIVITY DIRECTORS    

Newsletter  Tom Bushar  tbushar@gmail.com                   828-254-4108 

Membership  James Baker                 james_baker100@att.net   978-855-9335    

Publicity/Webmaster  Alex Wang  alex.wang298@gmail.com   828-246-1160 

  

Club Trips Chair  Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566 

  

Club Trips Leaders Jan Van Dine  janvandine@gmail.com   828-275-4327 

   Greg Caspers  ggcaspers@gmail.com   970-445-7041 

   Bill Melton     skibill@charter.net   828-243-4366 

   Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566 

     

 

RACING    

   Race Director  Erik Sandstedt                       sweski@gmail.com   828-242-1540  

   Junior Race Captain Doug MacMillan   dpmacmillan@earthlink.net  828-545-9951 

   Special Olympics Sam Lloyd   zlloyd@windstream.net   864-384-4546 

   

Crescent Rep  Dwight Moore  dwightmoore@msn.com   828-243-3437 

Crescent Trips:  Wayne Bailey  wayne_bailey642@hotmail.com  828-275-4566 
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Membership Application and Dues Requirement 
 

At our last Ski Club meeting, one of our members asked, “What do our annual Asheville Ski 
Club dues pay for?” Here’s short list of what your $35/$60 provides. 

 o   Monthly meeting expenses 

o   Membership dues in the Crescent Ski Council 

o   Internet presence/Our Web site 

o   The cost of attending the Spring and Fall Crescent Conferences for the trip leader, race 
leader and our club’s representatives. (These club positions are required to attend both 
the Spring and Fall Conferences by the Crescent Council.) 

o   Payment for our tax preparation 

o   Administrative costs such as banking fees, PO Box storage fee, and accounting software 

o   Liability insurance for our club 

 As a nonprofit organization, we do not make a profit. Our dues and fundraising equal the 
amount that we spend. If we have an auction, the proceeds are passed through to support 
Special Winter Olympics or the race team. Our fund raising always has a specific and        
advertised purpose. Right now we are on track for our dues to cover our expenses so that 
we can continue to have fun skiing together.  
 

Your annual ski club dues should be paid by November 1 each year.  All present and future             
members must annually fill out an application form and pay the fee simultaneously by 
each November monthly meeting. The membership chair will accept membership           
payments and application forms at any monthly meeting from March through November. 

 You can apply for membership and/or pay your dues by going to the membership link on 
the club’s website:  ashevilleskiclub.com.  Then make a choice:   

·         Print out, complete and mail the membership form with your check, or 

·         Pay by credit card by selecting the type of membership.  

  

If you are planning to race or participate in an Asheville Ski Club or a Crescent Ski             
Council trip, you must be a current member.  Our club sends part of your membership  
dues to the Crescent Ski Council which provides some insurance on trips and gives each 
member access to the many programs and benefits.   

 

Medical Form Requirement  
 

For each trip, all trip participants must fill out a medical form and put it in an envelope 
with your name on the outside. Seal it, bring it on your trip and give it to your trip leader 
when you arrive on location. This is solely to help you in case of emergency. If not used,   
we will either return it to you or destroy it. This form appears on our website:                         
ashevilleskiclub.com by clicking on Trips then Medical Form. 
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Important News Items  

 

Michael Sandstedt 
 

Here is an update on Michael Sandstedt‘s Go Fund Me.  While much money has been 
donated, they are still short of their goal and Michael is still waiting for the open heart 
surgery. Please visit the website below to read the update of their situation.  
 

Subject: Fundraiser by James Wilcox : Sandstedt Love 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/sandstedt-love 

 

 

Ski Council Federation News  
 
Please visit the following link for important Ski Council Federation News:  
 

     https://us12.campaign-archive.com/?e=aa322b91ac&u=09f51733e38d97929d2b7aeee&id=c13551eaf2  
 

At this site you can enjoy the fantastic view of Mount Everest from Katmandu, Nepal for the 
first time in centuries. The NSCF newsbeat section includes interesting news and updates. 
 
 
 
This from Sara Clemons on IKON Passes: 
 
All renewal passes that were ordered between 3/5 - 4/14 will receive a $50 or $100    
refund depending on if they bought the Ikon Base or Full Ikon Pass. 
 
The deadline to renew your pass for the NEW renewal prices of $799 & $599 has been 
pushed to June 17th.  The deadline for group promotional prices are also extended until 
June 17th.  
 
Sports America's perks remain the same. We are offering trip discounts for guests 
who purchased from our custom links. If you need me to send you that link again,  cer-
tainly let me know!  
 
Sara Clemons | VP of Group Operations 
Sports America Tours, Inc.  
Office: (800) 876-8551, x 125 | Direct: (707) 791-3215 
sara@sportsamerica.com 
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/sandstedt-love
https://us12.campaign-archive.com/?e=aa322b91ac&u=09f51733e38d97929d2b7aeee&id=c13551eaf2
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Trips Summary 
 

We have a great lineup of trips for 2021 so start saving your money because you won't 
be able to decide and may have to do more than one.   

 

First off, is the council's early December trip to Steamboat where you 
can improve your ski skills or learn to race.  This is an annual trip and 
lessons are included in the price. 

 

Next up is the mid-January council trip to Telluride and will 
be led by Greg Caspers, who promises to make the trip even 
more fun than the usual council trips. 

 
The Snowmass trip in early February you all know about, but did you 
know that we  requested (and got!) more space to take a larger 
group?  Join Wayne Bailey, Susan Robinson and the 30 people who 
have already signed up for this club trip.   

 

 

Looking for a heavenly early spring?  Well, mid March we will be 
going to Heavenly Ski Resort in South Lake Tahoe, California.  
We haven't been there in about 10 years and it's a great resort, 
with loads of things to do for non-skiers or those taking a day 
off.  This trip will be led by Bill Melton, who is planning lots of 
extras. 
 

And last is the early April spring break trip, which may 
very well be the best spring break trip of your life (and 
your children or grandchildren) because it is to Mount  
Bachelor in Bend, Oregon.  This trip will fall exactly over 
the Easter break for young people in Asheville, Buncombe 
County, and several other school districts.  Mt. Bachelor is 
known for getting tons of snow and having the longest ski 
season in the country.  It doesn't close until the end of May 
even though the days are sunny and relatively warm. 

 

See the following pages for further trip details.  We hope to see you on one or more of 
these great trips!! 
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Trip Updates  

 

 

Update from Lisa Beregi, CSC Trip Chair: 
 
CSC trips go online June 15, 2020: 
 
Steamboat Race and Learn to Ski Camp - December 5-12, 2020 
  We decreased our anticipated numbers (although we can still do the 318 we had last 
year) so we proportionally decreased the early bird numbers. This means there are only 
52 and not 72 early bird spots this year. All registration will be online through SAT and 
start June 15th.  As we noted on the flyer, all activities are being planned as normal, but 
come fall if they have to be canceled we will adjust final payments accordingly.  
 
Telluride - CSC January Ski Week - January 16-23, 2021 
    We are in the final stages of pricing and putting the trip information together.  This 
should be ready and out to you by next week. We will be offering standard 2 bedroom 
condos (on the mountain and in town) and standard hotel rooms (in town) in the        
package with upgrades on request. As with Steamboat, all events are still included, but          
subject to regulations when we travel. We are also renegotiating the contract but do not 
want to delay any longer getting info out, so hopefully the price will come down a little.  
 
Lisa Beregi, Trip Chair 
Crescent Ski Council  
drlab88@aol.com 
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Brace Yourself for the Best Spring Break Ever! 

 

What do Asheville City Schools, Buncombe County Schools, Transylvania County Schools, 
Macon County Schools, Henderson County Traditional Schools and McDowell County 
Traditional Schools have in common? 

 

They all have their spring break April 3-10, 2021 (Easter is April 4, 2021) and that’s the 
week the Asheville Ski Club has booked Mt. Bachelor, Oregon—the Best of the Far West!  
Mt. Bachelor is 4,300 acres of the driest snow in the Cascade Mountain Range and since 
it gets so much snow, it stays open until the end of May!  Sometimes they reopen just for 
the Fourth of July. 

 

But the real beauty is that spring skiing is the best.  No heavy layers, no frostbite or cold 
fingers and toes.  Ski in the morning and ride bikes in the evening.  Days are long and 
sunny (Bend gets 300 days of sunshine a year in its high desert location). 

 

We’ll be staying in Bend with a car assigned to every group of four so that you can get 
out and enjoy all there is to do.  And there is a lot!  Hiking, rock climbing, road bikes and 
mountain bikes (and family bikes that hold up to four people), fishing, golfing, snow-
shoeing, Nordic skiing, dog sledding, sleigh rides, canoeing, sightseeing, shopping, arts 
tours, brewery tours (Bend has been named Beer City three times), and so much more. 

 

Bend is 20 miles from Mt. Bachelor, but will have daytime highs in the mid to high 50s.  
The elevation is just 3,600 feet, making sleeping easy.  Mt. Bachelor has a base elevation 
of 5,700 feet and a summit of just 8,222 feet.  Bend is so similar to Asheville that you’ll 
feel right at home.  The population is almost identical to Asheville at 91,000.  Our hotel 
offers family suites and complimentary bicycles for riding around Bend and along the 
Deschutes River that runs through town.  Or drive a bit further to Crater Lake and  
snowshoe with a ranger (no charge) to learn about the area. 

 

This is a trip you’ll love, so bring the kids, grandkids, grandparents  - there's something 
for everyone!  Plus, we’ve added in fun things like a snowblast snowtubing party,               
on-mountain lunch, group photo, and more. 

 

I’ll be telling you more about this great trip soon, but in the meantime, why not go to  
visitbend.com and request a free Visitor Guide?  It won’t cost you a thing and you can get 
busy planning a fantastic Easter vacation. 

 

Jan Van Dine 
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Mount Bachelor Update 
 

Mt. Bachelor, Oregon, has been added to the Ikon pass for the 20/21 ski season!   
 
That means your Ikon pass can be used for the December Steamboat trip, the February Snow-
mass trip, the April Mt. Bachelor trip, and all season long for racers and others at Snowshoe, 
W. Virginia.  What a deal! 
 
And did you know that Bend, Oregon was listed by The Discoverer as the fourth Best Outdoor 
Adventure Town in the USA?  That it has the driest snow in the Cascade Mountain range? 
 

Mt. Bachelor has added a new quad lift for the beginners, two magic carpets for the terrain 
zones, a new Cloudchaser quad that accesses 635 acres of blue terrain, and a double black   
diamond “Land of Plenty” run for 3,365 vertical feet. 
 

Not into skiing?  They have added a new Pavilion family ice skating rink.  Or take the Local 
Pour Tour from Wanderlust Tours to visit a brewery, winery, cidery and distillery all in one 
tour.  Maybe the pour tour is too plebian and you would prefer the Bend Art Safari with the art 
expert and humorist John Flannery.  Golf Digest has named three of Bend’s golf courses among 
America’s Top 100 Golf Courses.  Or get on board a Segway and tour the town.   
 
For cyclists, our hotel offers complimentary bikes.  But for something more ambitious, take a 
trip with the Cog Wild Mountain Bike Adventures.  They provide the bikes, gear and pick up 
and drop off at the hotel.  More adventurous than that?  How about an off-road Jeep Tour or  
all-terrain adventure with Outriders Northwest? 
 
But whoever you are, you simply must see the High Desert Museum.  It is 135 acres large,        
with 100,000 square feet of exhibits.  You will have close encounters with eagles, owls, otters,        
porcupines, reptiles and more.  There is a living history section at the Miller Ranch or in the 
boomtown of Silver City, with living history characters.  And you don’t want to miss the           
Raptors section. 
 
But spring is the absolute best time for climbing Smith Rock, the birthplace of modern             
American climbing.  With literally thousands of established routes, everyone from beginner  
to pro climbers will be challenged.  Or, hike some of the trails.  You don’t have to dangle by a 
rope to enjoy the sights. 
 
This is just a sample of ideas.  I’ll have more as time progresses.  I’m looking forward to seeing 
you on this trip, whatever your age or preference! 
 

Jan Van dine 

janvandine@gmail.com 
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Member Business Cards 
 

We welcome you to share your business card by having it published in the Asheville Avalanche 
monthly newsletter.  Just send a copy of your card to Tom Bushar at tbushar@gmail.com. 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More next page…. 
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Member Business Cards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members’ Ski Gear For Sale 
  

For sale. K2 burning love 153cm w/Marker bindings  

Maintained, good condition $200.00  

Jacquie Wollins. Jwollins5@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

See following page for more members’ ski gear for sale 
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Members’ Ski Gear For Sale 
 

From Mark Rozof 

Contact: mrozof21@hotmail.com or 724-454-6540  
 

Head Monster 88, last season's model,  length 163, used 1 season.  $400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

junior slalom poles, $35.00, brand new with tags.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Head Titan ski – $390.00 length 163  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth boots like new, used only 1 season.  $90.00 
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GoBE Campers is a new company specializing in building affordable, lightweight      
fiberglass campers that are easy to maintain, ultra-functional, and have maximum           
storage options.  Our design and craftsmanship center around simplicity, functionality, 
and comfort.   

 

If you are interested in learning more about this unique camper trailer or renting one 
and experiencing it firsthand, please contact me. 

 

Craig DeJong                gobecampers.com 

cell  919-636-0331      Instagram.com/gobecampers     
email  craigwdejong@gmail.com   Facebook.com/gobecampers 
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Omega Ski Tuning Pricing 
 

Omega Ski Tuning  
 

           Tuning - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - Cost 

 

  

❏ Wax - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $15 
- Clean base, brush off excess wax, hot wax, and scrape 

❏ Wax and edge - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $25/20* 

❏ * If you have received tuning from Omega Ski Tuning BEFORE, circle this  

❏ New ski tune** - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $25 
- Set edge, sidewall setback, hot wax and scrape 

❏ Rough ski tune/rusty  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - $35 
- Clean up edge, wax and scrape 

 

 

** Fill in this section if you have a new ski 
 

 Do you know what angle you want on the edge? 

  2°   3° 
Recommend 3° 

 

 

 

Note: Prices vary with condition of skis 

 

 
Cashion Porter-Shirley 

Email: cashionps@gmail.com 
 

 

  


